
 

 

 

 

Get the Latest Croncher Scoop – Jan 2022 
 

 

Where’s My TMA? 

Wondering where your TMA sticker is? This is a 
quote from the Jan 14 VAST Blast: 
 
“As everyone knows, we are waiting on TMA stickers 
to send to everyone due to the paper and labor 
shortage across the USA. TMA stickers will look 
different this year than in the past and will be larger. 
Next season, they will look as they normally do. 
The stickers should be arriving to you with your 
paperwork in early February. Currently use your 
temporary TMA paperwork. 
Make sure to carry it with you in paper form, or a 
photo of it on your phone to show law enforcement. 
Also make sure to carry your proof of liability 
insurance and if born after July 1, 1983, you must 
carry proof that you have taken a snowmobile safety 
course." 
 

 
Warming Hut is Open 

The Warming Hut has a new color, Croncher Blue, 
and our volunteers have it ready for you to warm up 
in. Plenty of wood for the woodstove and there’s a 
porta potty outside. We’ll try to have free hot cocoa 
in there when we can. 
 

Events 

You can check Facebook or our website, 
ludlowsidehillcronchers.com, for events. 
 

Events 

Saturday 1/22 10AM–Club meeting @ John 
Murphy’s garage. Email  ludlowshc@gmail.com if 
you want directions.   

  

   

Snowmobile Safety Course 

On December 4th Michelle Doyle and Ron Bixby 
taught the Safety Course. Everyone graduated. 
Congrats! Thank you to all who attended and 
volunteered and to the church for hosting us! 
 

 

 
Trail News 

First off, we want to thank the members who joined our club this year 
and thank the volunteers for all of their help. We have seen a lot of 
familiar faces and met a lot of new faces and together we got the 
trails and groomer in shape for the season. 
 
Got some trail scoop for you (for when trails open):   
1. There is a small reroute on South Hill to get around a trail closure 

on 127 between South Hill Cross Rd and South Hill. Follow signs 
carefully. GPS was not updated yet. We cannot afford to lose this 
trail -- PLEASE-NO LOUD PIPES. Loud pipes are one of the major 
reasons trails close. 

2. Fox Run Golf Course has a new trail to its Calcutta’s restaurant and 
will welcome snowmobilers. They also offer 91 octane no ethanol 
gas and sled storage. Trail will start off of 127A near WR84 (off of 
the trail that goes to Pinnacle Rock). 

Many thanks to the landowners that give us permission to ride these 
and other trails and use the Hut. 

 

FREE Snowmobile Weekends 

Quebec  2/19 – 2/20 

Vermont (NEW -you have to register. 

See vtvast.org/free-weekend.html) 
2/4 – 2/6 

New Hampshire & Maine 3/4 – 3/5 
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